THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

DECEMBER 18, 2014
SUBJECT:
LEGAL REPRESENTATION ON PROPOSED UTILITY RATE INCREASE
ISSUE:   Approve funding to support legal representation of the district to the Public Service Commission on proposed utility rate increase by KU and LGE.
FACTS

KU and LGE have notified the Public Service Commission (PSC) they will be filing a rate increase application on or after November 26. The proposed overall increase will be as follows: LGE: electric - 2.7%, gas - 4.2% and KU: electric - 9.6 %. The request will be suspended for five months and go through a lengthily process at the PSC.

In the past, KSBA with funding from the Council for Better Education (CBE) represented the interests of public school districts in the proceedings before the Kentucky Public Service Commission. In the prior cases KSBA was successful in getting the magnitude of the request reduced providing a $700,000 annual benefit to schools, reopening of KU’s Rate All Electric Service (AES) to the benefit of $500,000 annually to schools and $1.5 million of funding for SEMP. As the CBE funding is no longer available it will be necessary for districts to provide their proportionate share of the $30,000 to $35,000 cost to intervene. Using the relationship of LGE-KU served K-12 schools a districts cost other than Fayette and Jefferson could range from $100 to $1,200 if all districts participate. Only ten districts cost would exceed $500.
Hardin County needs to agree to help fund the legal services to hopefully get a reduction in costs associated to the proposed energy rate changes.  The cost will not exceed $1,200.
RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE BOARD APPROVE to help fund legal services that will represent the interest of several school districts on the proposed utility rate increase by KU and LGE with the Public Service Commission.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE BOARD APPROVE to help fund legal services that will represent the interest of several school districts on the proposed utility rate increase by KU and LGE with the Public Service Commission.
